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Dear Chair Matthews:

Two years ago, the Town of Needham generously invested $20,000 in the Newton-Needham
Chamber’s effort to brand, promote and execute an economic development plan for the N-
Squared Innovation District. The town’s contribution, in conjunction with a $24,000
contribution from the City of Newton, leveraged more than $300,000 in private sector support
towards this initiative.

| am writing today to provide you with an update of our progress; to outline the next phase of
this initiative; and to request an additional $20,000 from the Town to fund this effort for two
more years.

What we’ve accomplished

Following the recommendations from the Camoin Report (a federally funded study for this
project which was completed in March 2016) we've focused our efforts for the past two-plus
years on the following goals:

e Organizational — Hired a full-time director; built a dedicated website; established a
consistent brand image; created marketing videos; launched our popular weekly e-
newsletter; hosted community-building events.

¢ Business attraction and retention — Supported property owners and brokers with
branding and messaging; established relationships with international consuls to attract
international offices; assisted in attraction of Examity, Empow and CoachUp and
retention of NBC Universal, CyberArk, SharkNinja and Karyopharm. Represented the
region at CoreNet, ULl and MassEcon events.

e Advocacy — Provided a voice for owners and employers locally and on Beacon Hill;
advanced the Needham St./Highland Ave. redesign and repaving of Wells Ave.;



promoted the Kendrick St interchange; worked with municipalities on snow removal and
bike lanes; advocated for improved mass transit; supported workforce housing.
¢ New Initiatives — Fostered relationship with UMass Amherst at Mount Ida; established
the Greenway Arts program; grew the food truck program; created an annual block
~ party and other networking events; affiliated with the Newton Innovation Center.

While the original intention of our 2017 campaign was to raise enough funds for calendar years
2017 and 2018, through careful budgeting as well as some additional fundraising, we have
actually managed to extend this budget for 2.5 years. So this request of two years of additional
operating support will cover the period from July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2021. A copy of our
hudget is attached.

N-Squared Innovation District 2.0

One only needs to visit Needham Crossing today to see how far this public-private partnership
has progressed. SharkNinja joined TripAdvisor as a major employer and NBC Universal is on
schedule to open later this year. And with both Kendrick Street ramps open; the traffic light at
First Ave. operational; the Kendrick and Homewood Suites open; a second hotel and restaurant
in the works; and a food truck program operational, Needham Crossing has never been more
marketable.

Still, competition from downtown and other suburban communities require brand distinction
and focus. Four undeveloped pads remain available in Needham Crossing and we’ve lost PTC to
Boston. We also see great upside for new growth and tax revenue in the Wexford Street area
and especially at the sites currently occupied by Muzi andWCVB, pending rezoning.

Our project goal for the next two years will be to build on our efforts to market these areas to
new employers and warkers. Cur plans include:

* Business attraction — We'll be expanding our marketing and sales effort designed to
attract new entrepreneurs and employers, not only from the startup ecosystem within
Massachusetts, but from around the world.

¢ Telling local stories of success — Our e-newsletter and marketing videos are just the
start, we want the world to know the great things happening here, which is why we
need a full content program to keeps businesses and employees engaged while also
using regional media to promote this area.

¢  Placemaking — We're committed to bringing the amenities that make N-Squared
attractive to both employers and employees. Nothing does that like the arts, business
events, block parties, food trucks and special events.

s Advocacy — We'll continue our efforts to advocate for our region’s transportation,
infrastructure and housing needs.



Growing and marketing the N-Squared Innovation District now -- while our economy is strong,
new companies are expanding and opportunities exist in Needham Crossing, the Wexford
Street area and ultimately along Gould Street -- couldn’t be more time sensitive.

The Town’s financial investment will ensure that we have the resources to promote and market
the N-Squared as a destination, while growing tax revenue and a reliable commercial base for
the Town.

| know | speak for the rest of the N? Regional Innovation Organization and the Chamber’s Board
of Directors when | thank the Town for its past financial support and continued partnership in

this project. And we greatly appreciate your careful consideration of this continued substantial
investment in this endeavor.

Greg Relbman
President
Newton-Needham Regional Chamber

CC: Kate Fitzpatrick



















































